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49th CPIC GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

15 June 2019 in Paris 
 

 
Beneficiaries present    27           
Beneficiaries represented 150     
Proxies not attributed     0             
 
 
RECRUITMENT OF NEW BENEFICIARIES 
The Foundation Council wishes to encourage beneficiaries to continue distributing the CPIC 
brochure "Customised retirement provision for a remarkable profession" in order to reinforce the 
dialogue with the new generation of interpreters and encourage them to join the Fund and 
participate in the network of interpreters who are beneficiaries. The brochure, which was updated 
in 2018, can be ordered by e-mail. 
 
PERSONAL PAYMENTS 
The Foundation Council reminds beneficiaries that, during years when beneficiaries do not receive 
any employer contributions, CPIC membership is maintained and the capital continues to grow. 
Beneficiaries may make personal contributions of up to CHF 40,000 or EUR 40,000 per year at any 
time in order to increase their retirement savings. 
 
AMENDMENTS TO THE BY-LAWS 
The Assembly accepted two amendments to the By-Laws, Art. 7bis concerning the transfer of 
pension assets to CPIC and Art. 10 relating to withdrawal. 
These are editorial amendments aimed at bringing the terminology used into line with the practice 
for transferring pension assets and pension rights to CPIC (art. 7bis) and at clarifying the two 
articles by deleting the last paragraph of Article 10 and including it as the last paragraph of Article 7 
bis. 
 
ELECTIONS 
The Assembly re-elected its Vice-President, Daniel ANDRÉ, and elected a new member to 
the Foundation Council, Stefka IVANOVA, to replace Agnès PERROT. 
 
 
REMINDER TO BENEFICIARIES 
 IF YOU CHANGE YOUR ADDRESS, NAME OR E-MAIL, PLEASE DO NOT FORGET TO INFORM THE 

SECRETARIAT 
 IF YOU HAVE NOT YET NOTIFIED THE SECRETARIAT OF YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS, 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO DO SO 
 PLEASE CHECK WHETHER YOU NEED TO UPDATE YOUR BENEFICIARY CLAUSES 
 


